MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE TOWN BOARD MEETING – January 8, 2007. 

IN ATTENDANCE: Chairman Ed Eloranta, Supervisor I Wayne Hefty, Supervisor II Richard Schwenn, and Clerk Vicki Anderson.

CALL TO ORDER: by Eloranta, 8:00 p.m.

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed.

By 1/04/07 the agenda was posted in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law and as an additional service to the citizens, the agenda was published in the “Mt. Horeb Mail”. 

MINUTES: MOTION by Hefty/Schwenn to approve the minutes of the 12/4/06 and 12/8/06 meetings as distributed. Discussion: Supervisor Hefty asked for follow-up regarding the status of an agreement proposed on 12/4/06 between the town and the State Bank of Cross Plains to deposit tax collection funds exceeding $500,000.00 in the local bank rather than wire transferring the funds to the Local Government Investment Pool (LGIP). After several discussions among the bank officers, the town attorney, and town chair, the town has decided to continue to wire transfer funds exceeding $500,000.00 to the LGIP this tax collection year but to resume negotiations with the bank well in advance of 2007 tax collections. The town has not received a written agreement which adequately explains the securities the bank has in place to protect town funds in excess of the $500,000.00. The town attorney and town chair agree that they can’t operate based on trust when one to two million dollars are involved. At the same time a future agreement is worth considering because the tax collections at the bank appear to be going well, Treasurer Nona Erfurth is able to verify all transactions daily, and it is worthwhile to support local businesses. Motion carried 3-0.

PUBLIC INPUT: Hearing none, Chair Eloranta made one announcement: Citizens requesting notification of blasting at the grandfathered quarry at Getz Road and CTH S, at least 24 hours in advance, may contact Northwestern Stone LLC at (608) 836-1701.
ROD ZUBELLA/VIERBICHER ASSOCIATES/STORMWATER MANAGEMENT: Information Only: Engineers Rod Zubella and Bill Biesmann of Vierbicher shared information about grant monies available for municipalities to pursue stormwater management and erosion control projects. Some grants provide up to 70% of the project cost. At no cost to the town, Vierbicher would be willing to apply for the grant monies. The deadline for submittals for the next round of grants is April, 2007 with funding notification in late 2007 for 2008 projects. Presently the town relies on Dane County ordinances for stormwater management and erosion control. Vierbicher agrees that Dane County is aggressive is these areas but the regulations are not as restrictive as other communities. For example, Dane County ordinances do not account for the accumulative impact of several smaller projects, each of which, individually would not trigger the ordinance required management plan. Nor do the ordinances require management of larger events such as a 100 year event. It was agreed that the town could think ahead to apply in 2008. Projects to consider could include updating the land use plan for watershed protection, looking at methods to buffer the waterways, and coordinating watershed protection with the Upper Sugar River Watershed Association. 
DRIVEWAY PERMIT: D. MORLEY-ESSER LOTS/ERB RD./SEC. 26: MOTION by Hefty/Schwenn to approve the shared Driveway Permit Part 1 for the three lots created by P. and D. Esser on Erb Road contingent upon receipt of the driveway fees and shared driveway agreement. Discussion: There are no visibility problems, grading will be required to maintain minimum of 10% grade, and a turn-around will be required. Before receiving a building permit for house construction the individual lot owners will be required to obtain Driveway Permit Part 2 for conformance with any building envelope requirements. Motion carried 3-0.    
MOU/DANE COUNTY CLERK’S OFFICE AND TOWN RE: SVRS WORK: MOTION by Hefty/Schwenn to implement the Extension of Memorandum of Understanding Between the Town of Springdale and the County of Dane for the Statewide Voter Registration System (SVRS). Discussion: This is an extension to the agreement dated December 14, 2004 by which Dane County Clerk’s Office is the provider for the town for compliance with the federally mandated SVRS. The computer and data entry requirements are extreme and it is more cost-effective and efficient for the town to rely upon the county rather than investing in the computer equipment and labor to meet the requirements here. Motion carried 3-0.    

UPDATE ON VFD: In light of the possible changes in the Verona Fire District due to its growth and the merger of the Town of Verona and the City of Verona, VFD representative Supervisor Schwenn plans to update the TB at every meeting. On 1/16/07 the VFD will hold a meeting to discuss hiring a full-time vs. part-time chief. Since Chief Lindquist’s retirement, the police chief has been serving as the officer in charge.  
OAK HILL CEMETERY FEES: Cemetery caretaker Carol Statz asked for an increase in the Oak Hill Cemetery lot fees. It appears that the fees may have been increased by TB action in 2006. This will be researched and the matter discussed at the next meeting if necessary.
CHANGE OF TB AND PC MEETING SCHEDULE: The TB agreed to reschedule the TB meetings to the third Monday of the month and the PC meetings to the fourth Monday of the month to cluster the meetings the TB members attend in one half of the month and to eliminate the sometimes confusing notion of the PC meeting on the last Monday of the month. It was agreed to continue meeting at 8:00 p.m. vs. 7:30 p.m. to accommodate the citizens who farm.
BILLS-BUDGET AMENDMENT:
MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to amend the 2006 and 2007 budgets to accurately reflect the fact that the money budgeted in 2006 for the snow plow equipment, $36,000.00, was not spent until 2007. The bill approved for payment in 2007 for the snow plow equipment totals $37,032. Estimate: $67,367  truck + $37,241  equipment = $104,608. 

         Bill:     $68,482  truck + $37,032  equipment = $105,514.

The equipment cost $209 less than the estimate. The truck cost $1000 more than the estimate because it was purchased after the expiration of the guaranteed estimate and fees for delivery, license and title totaled $115.00. Motion carried 3-0.
MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to approve the bills. Motion carried 3-0.

ADJOURN: MOTION by Schwenn/Hefty to adjourn. Motion carried 3-0.

Respectfully Submitted,                            Vicki Anderson, Clerk

